
 

   

 

 
 
 
 
 
17 November 2023 
 
 
Dear families, 

 
As you are aware, we had Ofsted in our school over the last two days. We cannot thank you enough for your 
support. Feedback from parents was amazing with Ofsted being told our school was ‘an oasis’ and ‘peaceful’.  The 
excellent behaviour of our students, the education we provide for all our children and our work with the wider 
community was also recognised. 
 
At the moment we are unable to share the final outcome until the report arrives, but we were delighted with the 
feedback received. Our children were truly amazing – they spoke to inspectors with extreme maturity, amazing 
vocabulary and such politeness – we are super proud of them! 
 
We are having a fun filled day today supporting Children In Need. This is a UK based charity who fundraise for 
children in the UK only. Some of our children have expressed a desire to support children in need in areas of 
conflict, especially in Gaza. We have supported worldwide charities previously in war torn areas and we are happy 
to do so again. After the weekend we will look at how we can support the causes that are close to our children’s 
and families hearts. I will send further information next week. 
 
I wish you all a peaceful and relaxing weekend. 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
H Haunch 
 
 
 
Helen Haunch 
Principal 
 
 


